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Our Reference EY376317 

Dear Mrs Chinyama Okunuga 

 

Outcome of monitoring visit for provision judged as inadequate   

 
An Ofsted inspector, Martha Naa Ahimah Darkwah, carried out a monitoring visit of 

your provision on 25/08/2009. This visit follows on from your inspection where the 
provision was judged to be inadequate.  
 

Outcome of the visit 

 

As a result of our inspection on 20/07/2009, we sent you a notice to improve. 

 

This notice required you to plan and provide a suitable range of activities to ensure 

children receive an enjoyable and challenging learning and development experience 

that is tailored to their individual needs.  

 

An additional notice required you to provide and action plan of how you will ensure 

that the provision has the sole use of the premises during the hours of operation. 

 

Having considered all the evidence, the inspector is of the opinion that at this time 

the setting is making satisfactory improvement overall. 

 
Overall effectiveness of the improvement and outcomes for children 

 
During the monitoring visit the evidence found demonstrates that overall, the 
registered provider and staff members have made satisfactory progress on the two 

notices to improve as outlined above. 
 
There is an ongoing system in place to ensure suitable activities are planned to meet 

children's needs. For example, children attending the holiday club engage in 
structured activities. In the setting, they are offered a differing range of activities and 
by making good use of the local amenities such as the park, bowling alley and 
cinema, children have access to additional activities outside the setting. Weekly 

planning sheets are used for learning opportunities such as reading, art, singing and 
dancing. 
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The provider produced an action plan detailing how the setting is going to meet the 
requirement of ensuring sole use during hours of operation. Evidence found during 

the visit shows that children are safeguarded within the confines of the premises 
with a system in place for dedicated staff looking after their needs. 
 

Overall the provider has made satisfactory progress in making improvements to the 
setting's practice. The providers continues to work towards structured systems and 
action plans which has a positive impact for children enabling them to be provided 

with a suitable range of activities which are enjoyable and challenging learning and 
development experience that is tailored to their individual needs.  
 

The provider has identified potential for further improvement within the action plan 
that by the end of the winter term next year, the club will have exclusive use of the 
premises during its operational hours.   

 
Next steps  
 
Having considered all the evidence the inspector is of the opinion that at this time: 

 
 The setting has made satisfactory progress in addressing the points for 
improvement. The next visit will be a full inspection.  

 
I hope that you have found the visit helpful in promoting improvement in your 
setting. If you have any further queries please contact us on the number at the top 

of this letter. 
 
 

Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
 
 

 
Sheila Brown HMI  
National Director, Inspection Delivery 
 

 


